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Spring 2010

Ahoy racers, it’s the start of another race season and with the weather being very summer like already, there has been lots of activity at the club with Lasers spotted on the water as early as May 10th.  While the Laser chain is filling up and the crane has lifted most of the large boats into the water, some Sudbury sailors have already been to early season regattas.  Pierre, Rob & Suzanne, Warren & Alex all traveled to Columbia South Carolina March 6 & 7 to sail in the Mid Winter Y-Flyer Regatta.   Results were Pierre with crew Paul White 8th Warren and Alex 15th and Rob and Suzanne 17th overall.  In the Blue fleet Rob and Suzanne were 3rd and Warren and Alex 4th.  Former SYC member Bob Somek and crew Caroline Bilodeau finished 12th overall.  Great results for all against very strong American competition.  Parker traveled to Toronto, May 22-23, to skipper a 29er with his cousin and former SYC sailing school student Will Fielding, at the Ice Breaker Regatta at the Toronto Sailing and Canoe Club, results have Parker and Will finishing 2nd overall 1 point out of first.  Congratulations to all for representing the SYC at these events.

A race camp was conducted by Jon Hey, asst coach of the Royal Victoria Yacht Club’s junior race team, from Tuesday May 18 to Saturday May 22.  Tacks, gybes, starts, stops, mark roundings and other stuff were covered in great detail.  Go faster tricks were also covered, but will be kept secret even if everybody knows them!!!  Jon also worked with the crews of the 29’er putting them through their paces.  A great thanks to Jon for giving his time and expertise to this event.

A Laser night was held on Tuesday night May 25.  With temperatures in the low 30’s and winds out of the southwest at about 10-12 knots, 9 sailors were treated to mid summer like conditions.  Judy set a windward leeward course and 4 races held.  Dave, Indrek, Norm, Mike, John, Tony, Jon, Gary, and Scott were out for the fun.  Competition was fun and friendly but fierce as everyone had a sniff of the lead.  Starts were close and finishes even closer as sailors put into practice what Jon had been preaching the week before.  Thursday is to be another training session with Jon, weather permitting (at this time, thunder is rolling around and lightning flashes are everywhere, although the sky is clearing in the distance).

Sunday May 30 marks the first official event of the year, with first gun at 2:00 pm sharp and every Sunday after that.  Racing will continue on Tuesdays and Thursdays at 7:00pm for the rest of the season as well.

With May coming to an end, one sailor was quoted as saying “I’ve never seen a May like this!”  Here’s hoping for a very good season with warm temperatures and good winds.

Just a quick note, Sudbury Yacht Club has a Facebook site where many pictures of club sailors have been posted, type in Sudbury Yacht Club and click on photos.  Also the club has new web site, just go the regular SYC site and you will see a new interactive sight where you can get all sorts of new information.

Next up, a recap of the first week of racing.

Remember, you can’t control the wind but you can adjust your sail.

The Not So Anonymous Laser Racer.

